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Thursday 24th October 2013
Dear Parents/Carers
Tomorrow marks the end of the first half of the autumn term and what a busy, successful, action packed 8 weeks it has been.  I wanted to take this opportunity to provide a few reminders for tomorrow and also express my thanks for the tremendous support which you have given for all our activities since September.

Golden day reminder
Following the successful Golden treat for Nursery this morning, the vast majority of the rest of our pupils are eagerly looking forward to the Golden day activities (Reception) and Holy Island visit (Year 1 to Year 6) planned for tomorrow.  Unfortunately not everyone has earned the right to take part, but we hope that these children will learn from this and will be able to join in on future Golden days!  

For those taking part, please remember:

· Children need to be in school on time as the coaches will be leaving promptly at 9am for pupils in Year 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6!  We cannot delay the coaches for latecomers!
· The day is a non-uniform day with fancy dress required for Reception and warm clothing, waterproof coat and sensible footwear plus gloves/scarf/hat required for the rest of the school 
· All pupils need a picnic lunch/drink for the day and don’t forget the travel sickness pills if required!
Recent events:

· ‘Hoops for Health’ – I hope you saw the coverage in the local press following our involvement in this year’s ‘Hoops for Health’ basketball initiative for KS2 pupils.  Even though we did not make it onto Tyne Tees news, pictures did appear in the Evening Chronicle, the Journal and the News Post Leader.  
· ‘Send a cow’ – Thank you to those who came to the Harvest festival launch of our fundraising project at St Nicholas’ church on 7th October.  Following that the milk carton collections went very well and I’m sure you heard about the cow pat cookies!  We managed to raise a fantastic £270 for the ‘Send a cow’ charity – enough for two cows – and as always have had plenty of fun along the way.  At the ‘finale’ event on Monday the children created silver cows and copper cow pats with the coins in the hall and Rachel Lyons (charity rep) and Revd Steve were here to say ‘well done to all’!!
· Sponsored hike and bike – Year 5&6 pupils had a super time on Friday 18th with their sponsored event to either cycle or walk to Blyth beach.  The fish and chips at the end of it went down well and I know that a large amount of sponsor money has been collected for their enterprise funds.  This will mean that their additional educational visits can be funded without asking for excessive extra contributions from parents.  Thank you again for your support!

· Educational visits – so far this term we have had very successful visits to Blyth Battery (Year 3) and Segedunum (Year 4).  Following my letter at the end of September – the support in providing the contributions requested to allow these visits to go ahead has been fantastic.  Thank you!
School lunches – payment and new menus
Eastlea school lunches are becoming increasingly popular!  It looked for a while as though the price of school lunches would have to be increased – however, we are aware how difficult it can be to fund the lunches for many families so we have managed to hold the prices at the current level for the time being.  Prices will therefore remain the same (£2.10 per day/£10.50 per week).

Unfortunately we have been experiencing some problems since September with non-payment of school lunch money.  This does cause us huge difficulties as any ‘unpaid’ money has to be funded from the school budget.  Individual meals not paid for may seem a minor issue but when this is multiplied by several siblings/families then it can cause us to have to find £60-£70 per week which is then taken from other funds for Golden days, visit subsidies, educational resources etc.  Please can we remind everyone that all lunch money must be paid by first thing on Friday in the week that the meals are eaten to enable the money to be ‘balanced’.  Repeat offenders will in future be advised that they will no longer be able to have school lunches and the issue of repayment will be taken up by Northumberland County Council.

The new ‘winter’ lunch menus will be starting after half term with a range of popular choices for the children.  Copies of the menus are attached to this newsletter for reference as we know how valuable parents find these to plan ahead for when their children want school dinners.

Rainbow Reading Challenge
The rainbow reading challenge got off to a colourful start earlier in October and some pupils are already on the 4th rung of their class reading ladder working towards their bronze award.  The challenge continues over the half term holiday, so we hope you will have time to read with your child so that they can climb onto the next rung when they return to school!

School Games Silver kitemark
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I am delighted to inform you that Eastlea has been awarded with the silver kitemark for the Sainsbury’s School games for 2012-13.  As you may remember we entered teams in just about every possible event last year to provide opportunities for a range of children in KS2 to be able to take part in sporting competitions.  Everyone who competed thoroughly enjoyed the occasion whether at local level or in the finals held in Berwick or Hexham.  

It is thanks to the successful coordination of PE by Mrs Merryweather, the dedication of all staff who are prepared to take pupils out of school during the day and in the evening, and the enthusiasm of our pupils and sports leaders that we have gained this recognition.  Eastlea is the only school in the Cramlington and Seaton valley area and one of only a few schools in the county who have been awarded with the silver kitemark.  A tremendous achievement!

We have already started our quest to retain the award for this year with our first sporting competition taking place for the Year 4 football team last Friday.  The team played very well, showing great team work and determination.  They were very pleased to finish second overall – well done!

Children’s Centre/Sure Start information

· Pumpkin Time – this event takes place at Cramlington West Children’s centre on Wednesday 30th October from 3.00 – 5.00pm.  It is for families including a child under 5 and will include story and exploratory play, a bowl of soup and a walk outside with torches in the dark!!  Please dress appropriately for the outdoors.  Cost is only 50p per child.  Ring 01670 710080 to let the centre know you plan to go!
· Healthy Eating and Cooking on a budget – this is a 6 week course running at Cramlington East on Thursdays from 7th November 9.30 – 11.30am.  Free crèche and transport available.  Booking is essential.  Please ring 01670 739528 to confirm your place. 
An invitation from Revd Steve

“You are warmly invited to attend the "Soup and a Roll" session on Wednesday the 6th of November from 12.00pm at St. Nicholas' Church, Cramlington.  Mums, dads and carers, please come and join us for lunch with crèche and children's activities available and it's all free. Any questions please ring Rev'd. Steve Wilkinson. 01670 714271.”
Let’s grow vouchers

Let’s grow vouchers will only be issued from Morrisons stores until 27th October.  We will still have the collecting box available in the library in the week after half term – so please save any remaining vouchers and send them in after the holiday.  Thank you!
Advance notice - Poppies

We will again be selling poppies in support of the Royal British Legion Remembrance Day appeal.  Due to the timing of the half term break, these will only be available for the first week after the holiday – so this is advance warning if you wish to have money ready to send in with your child! 
And finally...Half term, Staff training day and parents’ appointments reminder
Please remember that Monday 4th November is a staff training day so the school will be closed for pupils.  Enjoy the half term break and we look forward to seeing everyone back in school for the start of the second half of the autumn term on Tuesday 5th November.  
Parent appointments are scheduled for most parents on the afternoon/evening of Thursday 7th November (lunch time on Wednesday 6th and Thursday 7th for Nursery) and we look forward to seeing the vast majority of you there!
Yours sincerely
E Beeston
Miss E Beeston, 
Head Teacher
